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On Wednesday, January 24, 2018, I, Lauren Magirl and Francis Lim, Michigan Department of 
Environmental Quality-Air Quality Division inspectors, conducted an unannounced inspection at City 
Environmental, Inc., located at 29163 Calahan, Roseville, Michigan. The purpose of this inspection was 
to determine the compliance of City Environmental, Inc with the Federal Clean Air Act: Article II, Part 55, 
Air Pollution Control of Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act, 1994 Public Act 451, as 
amended; and Michigan Department of Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division rules. Initially we 
arrived at, Backer Landscaping located at 1525112 Mile Rd, Roseville, MI., the current owners of 29163 
Calahan, Roseville, Michigan property. 

We arrived at Backer Landscaping at about 10:00 am and met with Mr. Joe Backer, President. We 
identified ourselves, provided our credentials and stated the purpose of our inspection. He accompanied 
us for the inspections of the Calahan property. He stated that Backer Landscaping took over the building 
on Calahan in the early 2000s and the equipment was removed before they bought the property. We 
looked around the property and City Environmental, Inc.'s equipment was no longer on-site. This 
property currently holds landscaping equipment and materials. 

Conclusion: 

Based on the inspection, City Environmental, Inc. no longer operates at this location. Becker 
Landscaping currently operates at this location. This facility has no processes subject to air quality 
regulations. 
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